Surrey County Chess Association

a company limited by guarantee not having a share capital

company registration number 5602632

registered office 38 Glebe Road, Ashtead, Surrey KT21

Minutes of the Finance Meeting 18 August 2015
Venue: Cheam Parochial Rooms, 42 The Broadway, Cheam
Start time 7.45 pm

Chairman: Mike Gunn

Present (with voting rights)

Dan Rosen, Bertie Barlow (with proxy for Robert Jurjevic and Phil Brooks) Ashtead

Daniel Young Castles and Wallington
David Hodgson Crystal Palace

Peter Lawrence, Brian Skinner Dorking
Trevor Jones, Mike Adams (with proxy for Mike Singleton), Julian Shepley Guildford

Nick Grey Kingston
Richard Thursby Richmond
Martin Cath, David Howes, Ken Chamberlain South Norwood

Paul Durrant, Paul Shepherd Surbiton 

Paul Barasi Wimbledon
Attendee entitled to a casting vote: Mike Gunn (Chairman)
Attendees not entitled to vote: None. 
Apologies for Absence: Neil Cooper, Richard Tillett, Paul Dunican, Chris Kruezer, Angus French, Russell Granat, Derek Coleman and Owen Phillips
Mike Gunn presented the Stevenson Memorial Trophy to county Open team captain Julien Shepley. The Open team finished second in the SCCU stage of the competition.   

Budget for the Year to 30 April 2016 
Details of the proposed budget were provided to the meeting.  The Treasurer, Dan Rosen advised that he aimed for a balanced budget but he also wished to avoid any increase in the fees for club competitions for the new season. 

There are two fewer teams compared to last year resulting in the loss of about £300 in club entry fees. However with about £5000 in reserves that is acceptable for this year. It will however be necessary to seek an increase in fees next year if a similar situation arises.

During the year the SCCA purchased 16 digital clocks at a cost of £569 so that that there are now enough digital clocks to cater for two Surrey county teams at a home venue.
Apart from the above factors expenditure is expected to be similar to last year. ECF games fees will be recharged to the relevant clubs.
Nick Grey proposed acceptance of the Budget including membership fees. This was seconded by Mike Adams and passed nem.con.  

Any Other Business
Paul Shepherd drew attention to the approval of an Equality Statement subject to it being lawful at the AGM. It was lawful but complicated and expensive to introduce for a company formed under the pre 2006 Companies Acts. Instead the Board intended to introduce a more modern format for the Articles in a proposal for the next AGM. In the meantime the Equality Statement can be viewed on the Administration page of the SCCA website.

Paul Shepherd also mentioned that he had received a good response from Paul Barasi on behalf of Wimbledon in respect of the demographics issue that he had raised at the AGM. However he would welcome responses from other clubs and it would be nice for that to be this quarter though he did not wish to set a firm deadline for what is a voluntary participation activity. It would be good if ideas between clubs could be shared and this may help them to survive and attract new members.   
The meeting closed at 8 pm.
